# **Foxmoor Flyer**



Friday 12<sup>th</sup> January 2018 Newsletter 15 School & Governor contact 01453 757251 01453 758190 (Fax) Facebook @foxmoorprimaryschool Family Lives Helpline 0808 800 2222

School Nurse Contact 0300 421 8959

Early Years & Childcare 0800 542 02 02

 $childrens in formation @ glouce stershire.gov.uk\\www.Childrens Information Service.org.uk$ 

Website Glos. County Council www.gloucestershire.gov.uk

Friends of Foxmoor (FOF) Facebook:

friendsoffoxmoorschool Contact: Natalie Hombrado 01453 757251 (school office)

#### **Diary**

#### January

- 15<sup>th</sup> 19<sup>th</sup> Week 2 School lunches 15<sup>th</sup> Reception hearing and vision screening
- 15<sup>th</sup> Reception class reading meeting 2.30pm
- 15<sup>th</sup> Swimming lessons for Years 2 & 4
- 18th Year 6 to Archway
- 25th Year 6 to Archway
- 25<sup>th</sup> Friends of Foxmoor AGM 7pm 30<sup>th</sup> Isle of Wight meeting Year 5
- 30<sup>th</sup> Isle of Wight meeting Year 5 parents 6.30pm

# Judo - Monday 15th

Richard will now be able to come in on Monday 15<sup>th</sup> January for Judo Club, please come in as usual.

### **Lost Scooter**

A scooter, which was left outside the school before Christmas, is being held in the school office. Please come in and claim it if it is yours.

#### K'nex Workshops

Year 6, 5 and 4 children took part in K'nex workshops on Monday and Tuesday. They were asked to assemble equipment that could be found in playgrounds, not just at school but in parks and leisure centres. This activity was thoroughly enjoyed by all the children and they were asked to exhibit their finished constructions and comment on how well they had worked on the design and how they could improve given more time. They worked in pairs and Mrs Kelly, the instructor, chose a set of winners from each class whom she considered had covered all her criteria. The pair from Year 5 will now go through to a final schools' contest. Well done to all these children who worked so well together.

#### **Netball**

During Tuesday afternoon Alfie Cook (Year 5), Endeavour Clutterbuck, Albert Law, Ben Batterham and Louie Sheriton (all Year 6) represented Foxmoor at a mini netball tournament held at Callowell School. Park Juniors pulled out at the last minute and so Callowell fielded two teams, the other school involved was from Nailsworth.

Our team played brilliantly in their first match against Callowell C and won convincingly 10-1. We were up against Nailsworth in our second match which was more evenly matched but they ended up winning 4-2. We finished on a high though, when we won 6-2 against Callowell B.

Ms Barcham was pleased at the way the team pulled together, played intelligently and produced their best performance when it mattered most. A big thankyou to all concerned including Mrs Law for helping out with transport.



# <u>Trip to The Corinium Museum</u> <u>Cirencester</u>

On Wednesday Year 3 travelled to Cirencester to visit the Corinium Museum. The children took part in a workshop investigating aspects of Roman life and spent time learning about other periods of history which they have studied or will be studying in the near future.

# **Swimming**

Swimming lessons for Years 2 and 4 start on Monday (15<sup>th</sup>). There are still many outstanding permission slips and payments, please could you ensure these are returned to school as soon as possible.

Don't forget the children must come to school in their swim wear and bring a towel and pants to change into. Also make certain a warm coat is worn on the day especially during this cold weather.

# Marling School and Stroud High School

Volunteers needed for Admission Appeal Panel Members. No experience is necessary as full training will be provided. We are particularly looking for parents of school pupils but must ensure that panel members have no personal or professional interest in the cases they hear. For further information please contact Sarah Chilman at Marling School 01453 762251 and/or Pauline Blacklock at Stroud High School 01453 764441.